
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District 14K 

Tattle Tailer 
December  2019 

 

District 14-K Continues Focus on Recruitment 
at Second Cabinet Meeting 

 

The second District 14-K Cabinet Meeting on November 16, 
2019 was opened by host chairperson Lion Jasper Torcia at the Brass 
Rail Restaurant in Emmaus.  After the preliminary opening the call to 
breakfast was announced. 

Governor Don Kaufman called the meeting to order and 
welcomed all Lions and guests.  The minutes from the previous 
meeting were approved along with the treasurer’s report and 
financial report.  

 
Reports from the District Offices: 

District Governor – report included the DG’s official visits, the need for candidates for the 
Regional Lions Institute event, sale of PA State Pins, Call-Em-All phone system (operational), and the 
need to add new members (one per club by years end. 

1st VDG Dan Lombardo – report included need to be “optimistic” and “confident” before 
achievements are made.  Lion Dan wishes Lions would focus on what works instead of what doesn’t 
work. 

2nd VDG Deb Lillegard – Lion Deb attended a “mock” preliminary DG council meeting during 
the MD State Council meeting in Wilkes-Barre, PA.  Key members of the MD including ID Larry 
Edwards, PIP Joe Wroblewski, PIP Frank Moore III, and PID Cindy Gregg presented.  This was a great 
learning experience into how the council works. 
 

Global Leadership Team Coordinator:  GLT Zachary Miller reported on 
the District 14-K Convention and efforts to create a “Global Action 
Retreat” for attending Lions.  Lion Zach mentioned that the trainers 
will be the “best of the best” in Lionism to present the most effective 
ways presenting the three pillars of the GAT. 
 
Global Membership Team Coordinator:  GMT Cindy Kaufman 
reported the total membership of the District is down eight members 
since July 31, 2019.  It was also mentioned that four dropped members 
from Coopersburg Lions will be reinstated. Lion Cindy ask each club to 

add one new member this year by holding a Social Gathering.  This would afford potential new 
members to meet with clubs to hear about club activities and fundraisers. 
 
Global Service Team Coordinator:  GST Joe Sizer reported on the number of people served (22,861), 
projects to date (82), hours of service (1832), and total donations to LCIF ($6,600) through October. 
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Zone Chairpersons:  Reports were given, listing activities and fundraiser events submitted by the 
clubs. 
 
District Committee Reports:  In addition to information submitted by each committee chairperson, 
the following was offered: 
 Peace Poster – PDG Joe Chunko reported that we need to have 

 more schools participate next year. 
Youth Seminars – PDG Fred Folland is asking that each club 
consider finding candidates to attend this year’s camp. If clubs can 
not come up with candidates to send they can still offer to pay for 
an attendee. 

The Cabinet Meeting was adjourned at 11:15 AM. 
 
 

Recruitment Ideas 
 

1. Ask someone 

2. Bring a guest to meetings 

3. Participate in community events  

4. Personal contact with local business owners 

5. Public placement of eyeglasses collection boxes 

6. Set up an information table at malls, fairs, fests, etc. 

7. Do service projects that serve a need in the community 

8. Hold wine and cheese receptions for prospective members 

9. Print club business cards with club meeting location and time  

10. Make it FUN!   
 

 
 



             

             

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 District Governor  

Message 
December 2019 

It’s a Great Time to be a Lion, Leo and Lioness! 

 

The End is Coming 

We are approaching the end of the calendar year. On December 31, 2019, the membership 

for your club is counted by LCI to determine your club dues for next year. Now is the time to 

make sure your membership is in good order.  

 

New Beginnings 

During our Cabinet meeting our GMT, Lion Cindy Kaufman, ask each club to add one new 

member. Lion Cindy recommended having a Social Gathering where potential members meet 

with your club. Club members would talk about fundraisers, service projects, and their journey 

as a Lion to inspire interest in the club. Be sure to have pamphlets, flyers, and applications 

on hand. Lion Cindy is available to come to your club meetings to present the Social 

Gatherings concept. 

 

District Governor’s Official Visits for December: 

Dec 2nd –   Coplay Lions Club 

Dec 3rd –   Slatington Lions Club 

Dec 5th –   Nazareth Lions / Hecktown Lower Nazareth Lions 

Dec 11th – Mountainville Lions 

Dec 17th – Slatedale-Emerald Lions 

Special thanks to the following clubs visited in November: Kuhnsville Lions, Moore Twps. 

Lions, Moore Twps. Lioness Lions, Coopersburg Lions, and Lower Lehigh Lions. FVDG Dan 

and I appreciate all the courtesies and hospitality extended to us by you. I’m proud to be a 

Lion in 14-K! 

 

The DG generally travels with the FVDG and the Regional Zone Chairperson. No other 

Program should be scheduled that night. 

                                               In Lionism,         

          DG Don Kaufman 

 

 



 

 

Greetings Lions, Lionesses, & Leos!  

 

‘Tis the season to really take note of one’s blessing, and be 
thankful for family, good health, and the abundance in our 
lives.   

November was National Diabetes Month.  If your club ever 
wants a good speaker program, contact Brandon and Lori 
at lori.young@rcn.com  They welcome the opportunity to 
make people more aware of diabetes education. 

At the last Charitable Enterprises meeting, Lori and 
Brandon Young were present to “thank us” for funding 7th grade Brandon’s 
attendance at Camp Swatara.  (Camp Swatara is located at the foot of the beautiful 
Blue Mountain in NW Berks Co, Bethel, PA.)  Two years ago, this young lad wound 
up in the ER in a life-threatening situation:  diagnosis Type 1 Juvenile Diabetes.  
He now wears a pump and glucose monitor.  His camp session taught diabetic 
campers how to be more self-sufficient.    (The camp counselors were also 
diabetic, so they have a first-hand knowledge of what the kids are going through.)  
His favorite activities were archery and canoeing.  While at camp, campers’ 
parents have no contact with their child, which affords parents with the much-
needed break from being on-call 24/7. 

Do you ever come home from a meeting and think, “That was a waste of my time?” 
OR “That was time well spent, I’m so glad I was there!”  Every time I come home 
from a Charitable Enterprise meeting, I choose the later. 

Charitable Enterprises Inc. provides funding above what the clubs can provide to 
the needy.  Get to know what they are all about and USE them for funding your 
larger service projects. 

The Charitable Enterprise Committee WELCOMES YOU to come out to the 
meetings and learn what CE is all about! 

May you and your family have a blessed holiday season:  Happy Thanksgiving and 
Merry Christmas! 

Yours in Service, 

Lion Debbie 
2VDG 

mailto:lori.young@rcn.com


 
 

Region 1 – Zone A  

 Emmaus Lioness-Lions  The Club collected a “trunkful” of individual soups, cereals, and 
mac and cheese to provide Lincoln School student’s a healthy 
lunch over weekends.  

 The Twiddle Muff committee knitted, decorated, and distributed 
116 muffs to several local schools, churches and senior living 
facilities. To date, about 600 twiddle muffs were distributed in 
Emmaus and nearby surrounding communities to help comfort 
students and seniors with anxieties.  

 PDG Dennis Butz spoke about Beacon Lodge to the Club at 
our November 11 meeting. PDG Dennis provided many 
interesting facts about the Lodge, camper participants, Project 
New Hope, and the opportunities available for Lions 
participation. The Club received a Gold Banner Award patch 
for its 2018-2019 contribution and the Club purchased many 
items on the 2019 wish list that were sent home with PDG 
Dennis for delivery.  

 We received from our Diabetes Chairperson, a diabetes 
warning signs letter and a risk assessment questionnaire for a 
better understanding of the disease.  

 The Club held their 7th Annual Chase the Chill event at the 
Triangle in Emmaus on November 2nd. 269 scarves and 13 
hats were donated to anyone in the community who desired 
one. The committee had a great time interacting with the 
community and spreading the We Serve motto.  

 Two members attended the District 14K 2nd Council meeting at 
the Woodlands where we heard inspirational talks and the 
latest international happenings from Past International 
Presidents and Past and Current International Directors.   

 Four members attended the 2nd Cabinet meeting at the Brass 
Rail Restaurant to learn what’s happening in our district.   

 Emmaus Lions  

 Mountainville Lions  

  

Region 1 – Zone B  

 Alburtis Lions This month: 
 Attended the CVL Needs Breakfast and donated $500 on 

behalf of the club at the end of October. 
 Held veterans’ lunch on November 8th. 13 veterans served. 

Good turn out as this is our third year doing this. 
 At our Nov. 19th meeting we also made and sold 38 Ham & 

Cheese sandwiches.  
 At our Nov. 19th meeting we held our bedding drive for the 

“Sleep In Heavenly Peace “ charity (https://www.shpbeds.org/) 
which makes beds for under privileged children. See photo 
attached.  

https://www.shpbeds.org/


 Donated a basket for the Zion Lehigh basket raffle and some 
“to go” food service supplies for the church kitchen (as a thank 
you for the use of their facility for our meetings).  

Coming up: 
 Regular Meetings on Dec. 3rd and 17th.   
 Upcoming donation of kids’ craft and art supplies to Lehigh 

Hospital Children’s Cancer Center ($150) 
 Dec. 3rd Zone Meeting at Zion Lehigh Lutheran Church Alburtis 
 Dec. 8th Alburtis Community Days. We will be helping in the 

kitchen and hosting an information table. White cane donation 
bucket. 

 Dec. 16th Fund Raiser at Alburtis Tavern…see you there! (see 
flyer, please share and post where ever you can!) 

Future Activities: More information to come  
 Jan. 25th Possible Pork and Sauerkraut dinner…more to come. 

 Kuhnsville Lions  

 Lehigh Valley Saturday A.M. Lions  

 Lower Lehigh Lions  

  

Region 1 - Zone C  

 Lehigh Township Lioness-Lions  

 Lehigh Township Lions  Hosted the annual Dist. Gov visitation 

 26 Lions volunteered @ Dream Come True Benefit Car show 
held at Becky's Drive In on Oct 6. 

 Held board meeting 

 Distributed 500 Lottery Calendars to members for sale to anyone 
who is interested in buying 

 Will hold White Cane Bowlathon on Nov. 9 @ 4:00pm bowling 2 
games at the Demo Club in Danielsville, PA. 

 Hosting District Governor on Nov. 22nd  

 Slatedale-Emerald Area Lions  

 Slatington Lions  

 Upper Lehigh Lions  

  

Region 2 – Zone A  

 Allentown Center City  
 Centennial Lions 

 

 Bath Lions  

 Catasauqua Area Lions  

 Coplay Lions  

 Hanover Township Lions  

 Northampton Lioness Lions  

 Whitehall Lions PEDIATRIC CANCER:   

 The Whitehall Lions are helping to provide support to the family 
of a local pediatric cancer patient by preparing home-cooked 
meals on a weekly basis.  

COMMUNITY 

 The Whitehall Lions are supporting a local needy family by 
providing a holiday meal and other individual gifts for family 
members. Individual Lions are being asked to donate monetary 



gifts or tangible gifts from a list of suggested needed or favored 
items.  

 The Whitehall Lions have received a partial ordered of Lions’ 
highway signage from the LCI Store. We are awaiting the 
completion of the Club-specific signs listing our e-clubhouse 
website. Once installed with the help of the Whitehall Township 
Public Works Department, these signs will help to create greater 
community awareness for our Club and attract new members. 

 The Whitehall Lions will be celebrating at their annual end-of-
year holiday dinner on December 16. In lieu of a member-to-
member gift exchange, the Club is asking each member to 
provide a modestly-priced gift to a local needy family.  

 The Club recently raised $100 at a local comedy club event.  The 
money will be used to support community support projects. 

 The Club has pledged $760 for the District Governor’s Projects. 

 The Whitehall Lions and the Whitehall Township Public Library 
will host the next Region 2, Zone A Meeting on November 30, 
from 900-1100 AM. 

 Whitehall Township Police Honor Guard contingent is pictured 
wearing professional dress uniforms during a Veterans day 
ceremony recently at the Township Veterans Memorial. .  The 
Whitehall Lions provided the funding for the purchase of the 
uniforms, as well as funding for one of the flag poles at the 
Memorial.  

  

Region 2 – Zone B  

 Coopersburg Lions  

 Hellertown Lions  

 Saucon Valley Lions  

 Upper Saucon Lions  

  

 

Region 3 – Zone A 

 

 Bangor Lions  

 Moore Township Lions  

 Plainfield Township Lions  

 Richmond Lions  

  

Region 3 – Zone B  

 Bethlehem Township Lions  We held our monthly meeting where we packed donated items 
into four shoeboxes for Holiday Hope Chest for needy children.  
Items which were left over will be donated with the shoe boxes 
in case they are needed.   

 We will be holding a nut roll sale at the Borderline Restaurant 
the weekend of November 22.   

 We raised $305 by participating in Friends Helping Friends at 
Boscov's.  We raised $53 for White Cane.  

 The club purchased five half-year lottery calendars from 
Charitable Enterprises.  

 We started planning our golf outing to take place at Whitetail 
Deer Golf Course on Friday, June 12, 2020. Our holiday party 
will be held on December 10.  Rather than purchase exchange 



gifts, we are asking each attendee to contribute $10 which will 
be sent to the Four Diamonds organization.  

 We are also participating in the Pringles Challenge, where 
members will put loose change into a Pringles container.  We 
will count the change in January and it will be taken to the 
State Council meeting in February.  

 Happy Thanksgiving! 

 Easton Lions  We picked up food at Wegman’s and delivered it to the food 
bank at ProJeCt of Easton four times. 

 We picked up food at Weis Market and delivered it to the food 
bank at ProJeCt of Easton four times. 

 We drove a local sight-impaired woman to a meeting at Center 
for Vision Loss and back home. 

 On November 26 we will host the coaches and captains of the 
Easton & Phillipsburg High School football teams along with the 
athletic directors, superintendents & principals of the two 
schools. At their game on Thanksgiving morning we will award 
most outstanding offensive & defensive player trophies along 
with the Forks of the Delaware trophy to the winning team. 

 Hecktown-Lower Nazareth Lions  

 Nazareth Lions  Club members meet twice a month. 

 Participated in annual Halloween parade, distributing more than 
a dozen bags of candy to borough attendees.  

 Continuing to discuss options for fund raising.  

 Will co-host DG Don Kaufman on Dec. 5th  

 Palmer Township Lions  

 Wilson Borough Lions  

  

Lioness Clubs  

 Forks Township Lionesses  

 Moore Township Lionesses  13 members attended our regular meeting.  

 Our club sent a $50 donation to be a sponsor of the Journey 
for Sight.  

 We sent our annual donation to Community Services for 
Children to be used for Christmas gifts. 

 We sent a donation to committee for Community Days in 
Moore Twsp. for their Toy Bingo.  

 Sent $100 to pay for Thanksgiving meals at Salvation Army. 

 Sent $100 to Turning Point.   

 Sent $300 to Family in Need to help pay an electric bill of a 
single mother and children.  

 Presented two certificates and 2 gift cards to the 2 secretaries 
at Moore Elementary School.  

 Sent a check for the Governor’s Projects equaling 
$20/member. 

 Made arrangements to hold a homemade Christmas Cookie 
sale at local grocery store on Dec. 8th  

 



Alburtis Lions Bedding Drive 

 
 
 
 

Upper Lehigh Lions Charter Night 
72 Years of Service 

 
 
 



Wilson Borough Lions Tree Lighting with Santa 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
DG Don Kaufman received a special request from PDG Nancy Gauthier of the 

Parkesburg Lions Club.  PDG Nancy is inviting District 14-K Lions to send Christmas 

donations to Pennsylvania troops near the Russian border. 

 

Here's what PDG Nancy emailed to me: 

The Parkesburg Lions have again this year been informed of an opportunity to 
send some holiday cheer to a battalion of PA soldiers that are protecting a highly 
volatile area.  They are all service men and women FROM PENNSYLVANIA!!  
Their names cannot be released due to security reasons and they are in a remote 
area away from any services at all.  This information came from a PA State 



Command Officer at Indiantown Gap.  I’d like your help to send 60 boxes from 
your district to reach the soldiers before Christmas. 
 
Our Lions Club is asking for help from your community in adopting one of these 
soldiers, filling a box, and getting the word out to your family and friends.  
 
Let’s show our soldiers some love and support from back home and let them 
know they are not forgotten.  
 
The box needed is a priority mail MEDIUM size flat rate box from the US post 
office.  
 
Please don’t seal the boxes because they need to be inspected for customs to 
ensure they don’t have any restricted items. I have added a flyer with suggested 
items. Most people last year said they had great luck getting their items at a great 
price from Dollar Tree, Dollar General, Family Dollar OT Walmart. 
 
*** Don’t forget to include a little note to your soldier with your name and address. 
Several people received thank you notes back last year.  Also please make your 
items generic to any sex please!  
 
I know that we are on a time crunch but I just received this information. I know that 
together we can do this!! As Lions our motto is We Serve - but with your help we 
are able to do so much more.  Help us show some love to those that are serving 
us every single day!!!!  

 

District 14-K Lions, I realize this is a last minute request, and everyone is super busy 

with the Holidays - but if you can, please let me know if you would like to fill a box for 

the soldiers. If you don't have the time to physically fill a box, perhaps you can send me 

$50 per box and I will do the rest.  (The $50 includes the cost of the items and the $14.35 

postage) Get your Lions Club members involved. It would be great if we can send 60 

boxes by December 8, 2019. I will send the shipping address to you when I hear back 

from you. 

 

Please see the attached file showing the troops along with the "wish list". 

 

Thanks for your support, 

DG Don   

Adopt A Soldier Wish List.jpg  

 





Proud Lion and Proud Sponsor Awards 

When a new member completes the required FIVE requirements in their first 

six months - they will receive the award from the District Governor. 

Send DG Don your members’ names and the dates the requirements were 

completed and he will fill out their Certificate of Recognition. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 

 

Please Join us at Alburtis tavern to help 

support the Alburtis lions club!  Alburtis 

tavern will donate 10% of the food sales 

from our supporters checks back to us! 

Date: December 16th  

Time: All Day 

place: Alburtis tavern 
Please present this flyer to your server to 

ensure your organization receives credit for 

your purchase 

 

 



 
 

 

PCC Karen Brady introduced the “Pringle’s Challenge” at our District 14-K Cabinet Meeting in 

November.  What a great and simple way for any club to support childhood cancer! 

 

Our Partnership with Four Diamonds is ongoing.  However, this year’s 

contributions are not flowing in very quickly.  We are beginning a short-term 

challenge to help kick start our donations.  The challenge is called the 

“PRINGLES CAN CHALLENGE” 

 

 

Pringles come in 3 sizes:  personal snack size, a 2.3-ounce size, and the full size can.  

The Main Challenge is for each Lion, Lioness and LEO to fill the 2.3 ounce can with pocket 

change between now and the February Council Meeting. 

The Mini Challenge is to do the same with the snack size can. 

The EXTREME CHALLENGE is to fill a full size pringles can. 

 

There are 2 ways to turn in the funds collected: 

1. Bring the filled and counted pringles can to the 

February Council Meeting (Not Recommended) 

2. Encourage your clubs to have a “counting party” to 

count and wrap the money, taking pictures as you do so. 

The club would deposit the money in their Activities 

Account and write a check to Four Diamonds and send to 

Karen Brady. Please email Karen for her address. 

Included with the check should be a list of those who 

contributed and the amount. Also, please include your club 

name and district so that when the funds are sent to Four 

Diamonds, everyone will be credited with their donation. 

Make this a fun event,  Be sure to report the service on MyLion.  Why not go to Sam’s Club 

and purchase a couple of cases of the 2.3 Ounce cans and then give one to every club 

member who will help you to kick off the challenge.  Have Fun with this Challenge.  You could 

place Cans around the community and ask for pocket change.  Use your imagination and go 

for broke. 

 

Remember the Pennsylvania Lions are always “For the Kids” ~ FTK all the way!  



A 501(c) 3 NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION (GIFTS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE) 
 

 

PENNSYLVANIA LIONS BEACON LODGE CAMP 
114 SR 103 SOUTH, MOUNT UNION PA 17066  (P) 814-542-2511  (F) 814-542-7437 

Web:  www.beaconlodge.com Email:  beaconlodgecamp@verizon.net 

 
 
 
 

 
 
December 2, 2019 
 
 
 
 
To all Lions, Lioness and Leo Clubs 
 
PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp recently changed the web address and emails.  The following are the changes. 
 
Web address: beaconlodge.org 
 
Main Email:  office@beaconlodge.org 
Executive Director: xd@beaconlodge.org 
Office Manager: officemanager@beaconlodge.org 
Maintenance  mtce@beaconlodge.org 
Camp Coordinator blcood@beaconlodge.org 
Webmaster  webmaster@beaconlodge.org 
 
We wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

mailto:office@beaconlodge.org
mailto:xd@beaconlodge.org
mailto:officemanager@beaconlodge.org
mailto:mtce@beaconlodge.org
mailto:blcood@beaconlodge.org
mailto:webmaster@beaconlodge.org






 

 

JOURNEY FOR 

SIGHT 2020 
 

                                   SATURDAY, MAY 2,2020 

LOCATION: Lehigh Valley Mall - Indoors 

8am Registration 8:30 to 9:30 Walk 

 

 
Information: Contact kathyfenstermacher@gmail.com 610-984-3489 

Or kathyduelley@gmail.com  484-802-2386 

 

You’re Invited to Walk with Us! 
A WALK TO BENEFIT LEADER DOG AND  

PA LIONS SIGHT CONSERVATION FOUNDATION 

 

 

mailto:kathyfenstermacher@gmail.com
mailto:kathyduelley@gmail.com
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